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Resolution No. 24-014 Water System Plan Amendment for PFAS 

Presenter:  Rob Charles, Utilities Manager 

Time Estimate:  5 minutes 
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BACKGROUND:  The City’s currently adopted Water System Plan from 2019 does not address 

PFAS as the plan was adopted prior to the City being required to test for PFAS and prior to the 

new regulations being adopted by the State and EPA. An amendment to the Water System Plan 

is required if the City wants to complete any projects related to PFAS within the water system, and 

in order to apply for any grants or low interest loans from State agencies. Staff worked with our 

consultant team, led by Carollo Engineering, to develop the applicable analysis, discussion and 

project lists to meet the planning requirements. 

SUMMARY:  As discussed at the October 21 Council Workshop, the Amendment has sections on 

PFAS levels from the City’s well sources and a discussion on treatment options for the different 

sources. The PFAS information and recommended projects will be incorporated into the City’s 

adopted Water System Plan and Capital Improvement Plan. 

BENEFITS TO THE COMMUNITY:  The Amendment will allow the City to apply for grants 

and low loans for PFAS treatment at Well 13 and other PFAS related system improvements.   

RECOMMENDATION:  Staff recommends that Council adopt Resolution 24-014 as presented. 


